BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR MAY 9, 2013

Attending trustees were Mitch Hulburt, Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Springy Yamasaki, Jack Yarbrough, Peg Stecky, and Phil DeLeo.  Vice-President Mitch called the meeting to order at 7:05.    

Guests: Tom Holt of Commercial Hardware Services, Inc., provider of the new key/lock system,

             Dennis Lee of 205th, inquiring why he has not received notice of dues billing,

             Keely Saunders, seeking information about keys. 

Agenda: Vice-President Mitch announced that President Ross has resigned from the board.  Mitch asked for approval of the agenda.  Peg made a motion to approve the agenda, and Michael seconded her motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.

Mitch then suspended the agenda to allow our guests to address the board prior to our running through regular business.

Dennis Lee wanted to know how to get mail regarding the annual dues billing.  Phil took Dennis’ contact information to forward to Tom Timm.   

Tom Holt gave a short presentation on what we can expect when we switch over to the new key/lock system.  Tom explained he could provide one of three systems: a stand-alone system, an off-line system and an on-line system.  After he told of the pros and cons, the board agreed to use the off-line system.
He then compared a fail-safe system (energized locked) to a fail-secure system (energized unlocked).  He recommended we select the fail-secure system.  To conclude the discussion the boarded authorized the initial purchase of 300 fobs for owners, and 100 cards for renters.

Minutes: Phil distributed the minutes of the April 4, 2013 meeting.  Mitch called for a motion to approve.  Jack moved to approve the minutes, and Springy seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report: Michael reviewed the treasurer’s report, showing an ending fund balance of $3,124.98.  Phil moved to approve the treasurer’s report, and Jack seconded the motion.  The Treasurer’s Report was approved unanimously.

Old Business:

Change Park Hours:  The board discussed the pros and cons of change the park hours during summer months, and how this would come for a vote of the general membership at the annual meeting.

New Business:

Annual Meeting Prep:  The board reviewed the agenda, approval of last year’s minutes, and having an adequate supply of by-laws, agendas and minutes on hand at the annual meeting. 

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:32.
The next board meeting will be on June 6th at 7:00 p.m.  

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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